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INTRODUCTION OF MU AND UWC COLLABORATORS 
 
Towards the end of my first trip to Cape Town in 2022 to conduct my UMSAEP awarded research project 
on colorism in South Africa (see detailed UMSAEP Report by Dr. Antoinette M. Landor), I was 
introduced to Dr. Trevor Makhetha, Lecturer in the Department of Sociology at UWC. Given our similar 
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*Dr. Landor and Dr. Makhetha attending MU’s Masters Graduation Ceremony for Research Team Members 
 

 
*Dr. Makhetha Guest Lecturing in Dr. Landor’s undergraduate course 
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TREVOR MAKHETHA UMSEAP RESEARCH VISIT 2022-2023 REPORT 
 
My UMSEAP research visit from 1 – 30 May 2023 was a journey of cultural exchange and critical 
intellectual reflection. Although the original objective to collect qualitative data with students did not 
materialise, my time abroad provided a much-needed opportunity to complete writing commitments and 
engage in meaningful intellectual dialogue with Prof Landor, her students, and other stakeholders at the 
University of Missouri.  These engagements have and will continue to shape my work on how young 
people construct social identities and navigate racial/ethnic/cultural differences in educational contexts. 
 
NOTABLE ENGAGEMENTS ON CAMPUS 
 
One of the most enriching aspects of my UMSEAP research visit was the opportunity to engage with the 
vibrant academic community at the University of Missouri. These engagements include delivering a guest 
lecture to an undergraduate class, weekly research meetings with Prof Landor and her postgraduate 
students, and attending various social events. Engaging with academics and researchers at these social 
events was intellectually stimulating and ignited new perspectives and potential avenues for future 
research collaboration.  Furthermore, the enthusiasm and insightful conversations with locals highlighted 
a keen interest in understanding the complexities of the continued salience of race in ‘post-colonial 
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societies such as the United States and South Africa. These conversations are ongoing and show much 
promise. 
 
NOTABLE EXCURSIONS AND EVENTS OFF-CAMPUS 
 
I explored the university campus and met a variety of people all with slightly different, yet interesting 
relationships with ‘Mizzou’ and Columbia. These conversations provided deep insights into the lived 
realities, fears, perceptions, and aspirations of this group of Americans. A personal highlight for me was 




